NOGRR Comments

	NOGRR Number
	149
	NOGRR Title
	Revision to Definition of Transmission Operator

	
	

	Date 
	June 26 , 2017

	
	

	Decision Being Appealed
	Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS) Decision to Reject NOGRR149 - 3/3/16 ROS Report 

	Date of Decision
	March 3, 2016

	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Gerald A. Nunan, PE, JD

	E-mail Address
	gnunan@se-texas.com

	Company
	Schneider Engineering, Ltd., on behalf of the Small Public Power Group of Texas (SPPG)

	Phone Number
	830-249-3887

	Cell Number
	210-383-2169

	Market Segment
	Municipal


	Comments


SPPG Status Report to TAC (June 2017) 
The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) on January 26, 2017, tabled until August 24, 2017, the Small Public Power Group of Texas (SPPG) appeal of Nodal Operating Guide Revision Request (NOGRR) 149.  TAC also required monthly SPPG status reports on SPPG’s efforts in pursuing a potential market solution for designated TO (DTO) service for the SPPG members based on the conceptual proposals that SPPG has received.  This supplements the prior written and in-person status reports.
General Overview

All six SPPG members continue working on their primary options.  
Status for Each Specific SPPG Member

Bridgeport, Sanger, and Seymour:

As previously indicated, the primary option they are currently pursuing involves having LCRA Transmission Services Corporation establish a new point of interconnection, and all three have submitted conditional requests to LCRA for such interconnections.  There are ongoing and active discussions between Brazos and LCRA about the existing Brazos substations.  

Farmersville:  

As previously indicated, the primary option it is currently pursuing, regarding Sharyland’s substation upgrade, remains subject to the outcome of the pending Sharyland rate case, which is still currently abated pending ongoing settlement discussions.     

Robstown and Hearne:  

As previously indicated, the primary option they are currently pursuing is to sell their city-owned substations to LCRA.  Robstown is continuing to work with LCRA on various draft transaction documents, and LCRA has been on site as part of that process.  Hearne had been provided by AEP with the relevant documents regarding the outstanding lease/purchase arrangement, and Hearne in turn has provided those to LCRA.  LCRA and Hearne are having active discussions on developing a plan of action, and LCRA has also been on site at Hearne.
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